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September 20, 2023 
 
 
Superintendent Wilson:   
 
The Division of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) Standards and Systems 
Support Unit and the Office of Coordinated Support and Service conducted a site visit to 
monitor and assist the Watson Chapel School District from September 7th to September 
11th, 2023. During the visit, it was discovered that there were problems with student 
schedules, which led to inaccurate attendance records. Furthermore, the district was 
found to be in violation of multiple Standards for Accreditation. Of particular concern were 
the incorrect student schedules and the presence of students not enrolled in courses 
necessary to fulfill graduation requirements. 
 
Recommendation of Accredited-Probation 
 
Standard 2-B.2 Each public school district shall maintain accurate student attendance 
records in a format prescribed by the Division (D/P) 
Standard 1-C.2 Each public school district shall adopt graduation requirements in 
accordance with the laws of the State of Arkansas and the rules of the Division and 
include the graduation requirements in the student handbook (D/P) 
Standard 1-C.2.1 Each public school district shall maintain accurate student records 
including graduation requirements (D/P) 
 
This letter is to inform the administration that the district will be placed on the 
October 13, 2023, State Board Agenda with a recommendation of Accredited-
Probation. The identification will remain in place for the 23-24 school year. Please see 
the DESE Rules Governing the Standards for Accreditation for more information.  
 
The district may file a written appeal with the Secretary of Education if the district believes 
the Division's determination to be incorrect. If filed, an appeal will be held in an open 
hearing before the State Board of Education. An appeal must be filed within fifteen (15) 
days of the district receiving this letter. You may find the appeal procedures in Section 
10.00 of the Standards for Accreditation. 
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The Standards and Systems Support Unit will continue to monitor the district 
throughout the course of the year. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have 
questions or need assistance.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Matthew Sutherlin, Ph.D.  
Coordinator of Standards and Systems Support/Charter 
Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 
Arkansas Department of Education 
 

 


